

The Autosport International BTRDA Clubman's Rallycross Championship presented by Cooper Tires

<u>Covid-19 Update</u> 25th September 2020

Dear competitors,

We very much regret that we have had to make the decision to cancel Rounds 4 and 5 of the Championship, due to be held at Pembrey on 7th and 8th November 2020.

Many of you will have seen the announcement from Pembrey earlier this week cancelling all scheduled events at the circuit until the end of October. The Championship Organisers and Phil Davies at Pembrey have worked tirelessly since this announcement to try and secure our event, however in light of the recent government announcements, including the local lockdown restrictions in Llanelli announced earlier today, we felt that this was the right decision.

The health and safety of our all competitors, their families and those involved with the organisation of our Championship events will remain our priority, and we hope that the announcement of this cancellation at such an early stage will minimise the costs endured by all.

If your entry fee from the previously cancelled Pembrey event had been carried forward to the November event, please contact David Wheadon at BARC directly to arrange a refund (dwheadon@barc.net).

Due to the ever-changing nature of the COVID-19 situation, Motorsport UK and the Championship officials may be forced to review the remainder of the calendar. As it stands, the BTRDA still plan to run rounds 2 and 3, at Blyton Park on 4th October and Knockhill on 25th October 2020. In line with the regulations, the Championship will therefore comprise of 3 rounds, allowing 1 dropped score. Please remember that Knockhill cannot be used as a dropped score unless the event is started.

Competitors are reminded that Championship Registration is not permitted after the penultimate round, and therefore membership will close on Saturday 3rd October 2020.

The BTRDA will continue to work closely with organising clubs and circuits to ensure that where possible our remaining Championship dates can go ahead, however all dates are subject to postponement or cancellation due to the ongoing Covid-19 pandemic.

If you have any queries please direct these to either Jordine Crooks or John Rook.

We thank you for your understanding and apologise for any inconvenience caused. Stay safe!

Jordine & John

BTRDA Limited